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TO:  DAVID DYESS, TOWN MANAGER 
 
FROM: BRIAN J. SMITH, CHIEF OF POLICE 
 
SUBJECT: EVALUATION OF RESOURCES FOR POSSIBLE ANNEXATION     
 
DATE: OCTOBER 9TH , 2023 
 
 
After evaluating the number of calls for service received by the Palm Beach County Sheriff’s 
Department for Captain’s Key and Pleasant Ridge from January 1st, 2022, it is my evaluation 
that there would be no need for additional resources, including manpower, if both communities 
were to be annexed.   
 
In the above time frame, Captain’s Key had 31 call for service, Pleasant Ridge had 79 calls for 
service and the Town of Juno Beach had 3,191 calls for service.  The calls for service in the two 
potential annexation areas add up to less than 1% of all Juno Beach’s calls for service. 
 
If the Town were to consider annexation of any other areas in the future, an additional evaluation 
would be required. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 


